Notice of Development of Rulemaking 

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION
State Board of Education
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

6A-20.045
Open Door “Last Dollar” Grant Program

PURPOSE AND EFFECT: House Bill 1507 created the Open Door Grant Program, which is intended to increase the interest of current and future workers in short-term, high-demand career and technical education (CTE) credentialing and certificate programs. The purpose of this rule is to specify the procedures for implementation of the Open Door “Last Dollar” Grant Program at school district postsecondary technical career centers under s. 1001.44, Florida College System institutions under s. 1000.21(3), and charter technical career centers under s. 1002.34. The effect of this new rule will be to provide information regarding key definitions, allocation of funds, award procedures, and institutional responsibilities to assist institutions in awarding scholarships to students.

SUBJECT AREA TO BE ADDRESSED: Open Door “Last Dollar” Grant Program for eligible students in eligible CTE programs at career centers and Florida College System institutions.

RULEMAKING AUTHORITY: 1001.02(1), 1001.02(2)(n), 1009.895(9), F.S.

LAW IMPLEMENTED: 1009.895, F.S.

A RULE DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOP WILL BE HELD AT THE DATE, TIME AND PLACE SHOWN BELOW:

DATE AND TIME: July 16, 2021, 1:00 pm EDT

PLACE: https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/6608994386256613388.

THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT AND A COPY OF THE PRELIMINARY DRAFT, IF AVAILABLE, IS: Parker Campbell, Director, State Scholarship & Grant Programs, 850-410-5185, Parker.Campbell@fldoe.org. To comment on this rule development workshop, please go to https://web02.fldoe.org/rules or contact: Chris Emerson, Director, Office of Executive Management, Department of Education, 850-245-9601 or email Christian.Emerson@fldoe.org.

THE PRELIMINARY TEXT OF THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT IS: Available prior to workshop at https://web02.fldoe.org/rules.
